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Little boxes

Little boxes on the hillside

Little boxes made of ticky tacky

Little boxes on the hillside

Little boxes all the same

There's a pink one and a green one

And a blue one and a yellow one

And they're all made out of ticky tacky

And they all look just the same

Then we thought more and we did more

And we took away the complexity

And we all smiled together as things began to change

Then the tide turned and the rules changed

And out came the possibilities

And we all lived much better

And we’ll never be the same
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Welcome to the last CU Blog on the old CU website … the first stages of our new website – still www.childrensuniversity.co.uk – will go live on our 5th Birthday, Monday 16th April 2012. Second and third phases, including members only areas and other exciting bits and pieces will then follow before the national CU Managers’ meeting in Manchester on 15th June 2012! The development of the new website was sponsored by the Fidelity Foundation … many thanks to them!! 
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Triinu is the good egg on the left …

Over the last six months or so of lots of hard graft, blood, sweat and a few tears, Triinu and Lynne have been the good eggs in all this ..!
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University of fun-run …

Jessica Cheetwood with the 150,000th CU Passport

at the Manchester Health Academy

150,000 is the staggering number of Passports To Learning now in use in England. The project started just over two and a half years ago and was launched by Baroness Estelle Morris at a reception in the Houses of Parliament in 2009. Jessica Cheetwood of the Manchester CU was the recipient of the 150,000th CU Passport and then spent most of the day running away … Congratulations to her and to a fabulous school that demonstrates on a daily basis that good stuff can be raised from ashes!!
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Caroline Gilbert

And here is our new Fundraising Manager – Caroline Gilbert! A graduate of The University of Manchester and Aberdeen Business School, she started  her career in the private sector but has spent the last decade working with charities; latterly raising and distributing funds for youth agencies. Prior to taking up her role with the Children’s University, Caroline worked for Wood Family Trust as UK Manager overseeing its UK investment portfolio. Before that, she was employed by Aberdeen Foyer, a charity committed to eradicating youth homelessness and unemployment in the North East of Scotland. There she was responsible for all fundraising activities and managing two fledgling social enterprises. Most recently, Caroline completed a three-month Winston Churchill Fellowship in North America visiting social enterprises which provide a range of employment and training opportunities: her research focused on initiatives which help young people gain access to the professions and higher education. Caroline is due to start in April and it is her job to make sure that we don’t put all our eggs in one basket!
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Don’t forget to check out the CUrriculum work that is ongoing with FirstNews – Junior Reporters – and B&Q – Kids Can Do It! and Job Done. http://www.diyjobdone.com/ http://www.diy.com/kidsclasses/ http://www.firstnews.co.uk/ 
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Development work with the BBC is ongoing and we are hoping to announce soon that all BBC Visitors Centres in the UK will be Learning Destinations. Local CU centres can of course already access the BBC Big Screens – for more information on this please contact Andrea at andrea.wood@childrensuniversity.co.uk 
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The Children’s University Conservatoire is also being investigated as a possibility in order to facilitate access to music and music appreciation as part of CU provision. Lynne Upton, Director of Learning, is responsible for managing CUrriculum development … she also manages the CU validation training and you can find future dates on our notice board under the ‘News’ section.
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Newcastle upon Tyne and Salford are shaping up for Children’s University life involving both universities as catalysts. Peterborough CU is further on in its development and Lincolnshire is warming up. Nottingham Trent University is now the lead organisation for both Nottinghamshire and Nottingham Children’s Universities. Chesterfield Further Education College will be working with Rebecca Wilkinson on the transformation towards a Derbyshire CU. Carolyn Lloyd will be taking Coventry CU under her wings as well as Warwickshire – she organised a fabulous regional conference at the Transport Museum in Coventry on 24th February which will form the launch pad for developments.
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A pressie from the brilliant Transport Museum

in Coventry … a CU Learning Destination
Cornwall also had its regional conference on 8th March at St Mellion. We welcome Liz Neville who is taking over the day to day management of the Cornwall CU from Tanya Moore. Rotherham, Doncaster, Sheffield, Bradford and Leeds are organising their regional conference for 19th June 2012 at the MAGNA Science Adventure Centre. The Devon headteachers’ conference is scheduled for October-ish. Regional conferences can raise awareness for headteachers and others and are often part of local and regional growth strategies … and they work!

Meanwhile Kingsley Abbott, CU Manager for the Norfolk arm of CU is due to retire at the end of March … Without Kingsley there would have been no Norfolk CU! Thanks Kingsley for all you have done and for your support and friendship!! Paul Wickens will be taking over from April 2012 and we welcome him and Chloe, his side kick to the family!
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Thanks Kingsley!

Developments in Scotland are coming on nicely with a conference scheduled at Paxton House, Berwick-upon-Tweed for 12th June 2012. The Isle of Man CU has its very very very formal launch on 28th March 2012 – congratulations to Carys! Northern Ireland CU is not far behind and our aim is to be up and running with the charity over there by September … Liam and Keith are burning the midnight Guinness to get it all going!
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Curtis Jobling - Warrington CU Patron
The numbers of Chancellors and local Patrons are growing steadily and now include Curtis Jobling in Warrington and Cheryl Baker in Kent. Curtis Jobling is an illustrator and animator. He is best known for his role as production designer of children’s TV hit, Bob The Builder, where he visualised all of that programme’s inimitable characters and sets. Jobling is also an author and illustrator of children’s books, notably Frankenstein’s Cat and Wereworld. Cheryl Baker is a TV presenter, national treasure and member of Eurovision Song Contest winners Bucks Fizz. Cheryl will be helping Guy Bartlett to “… make his mind up …!”
[image: image13.jpg]



Who’s the smiling bunny with Kent CU Patron Cheryl Baker …?

Developments in the Netherlands and Malaysia are on the move and the hope is to formally welcome them into the family before the 5th Annual CU Conference on 10th and 11th December 2012. On 7th March I met in London with Professor Masataka Watanabe from Tsukuba University in Japan to explore the possibility of CU developments in that part of the world. Keith Bartley, Chief Executive at the Department for Education and Child Development for the Adelaide area in Australia, is keen on possible CU developments over there too. Keith and I used to teach together at Taverham High School just outside Norwich many many years ago … funny how these things happen!
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The Achievements & Developments 2012 will be emailed to everyone after Easter … it is looking really good and tells a brilliant story! It will of course also be available on our new website … Pass it on to whoever – the more people know the story the better!!
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                                                                                         Passport power …!

Late February I was at a Service Children’s Education (SCE) CU meeting and Robert Browning School, Ark School and many others were demonstrating their brilliant CU work in the presence of Paderborn University, the Spielmuseum in Soltau and the Kunsthalle in Bielefeld as well as representatives including the Ministry of Defence. Their CU Chancellor, Major General (retired) Christopher Callow, was also there. The first Passport To Learning has appeared at Robert Browning School from a CU student who has recently moved from Colchester CU … schools also reported that their children’s Passports To Learning are truly international, containing stamps from Learning Destinations in Germany, where they live, and England, where they visit relatives and holiday …! Parents and schools also report that they are spending their time with their children differently than before and are talking about “… Passport power …!” I feel a ‘Case Story’ coming on …!!!
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Anyways, as Anna Donaldson would say … “Time for some chocolate …!”
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I’m full after that! Happy bunnies we wish you to be … and may the force be with you!!

Oh, by the way … close your eyes, have a listen, picture a CU DVD perhaps, smile … and ignore Sean Bean at the end (at least for now!) http://blog.o2.co.uk/home/2012/03/little-boxes-on-the-itunes.html 
TTFN!
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Ps Andrea is now crying because she hasn’t had an egg … so here it is! She is of course a good egg too …!
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